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Kindness, Excellence, Community, Respect and Aspiration 

Dear Parents and Carers         16 May 2025 

 
I would like to congratulate our Year 6 pupils for their hard work and exemplary 

attitude during the end of Key Stage 2 SATs tests this week. They have been an 

absolute credit to the school, and we are enormously proud of them all. As a school we 

want our children to always do their best, but not at the detriment of their wellbeing. 
We recognise that SATs are just a snapshot of your child’s English and maths 

attainment and do not take into account all of the other wonderful qualities your 

children have - well done to all of our Year 6 pupils who have demonstrated great 
maturity and dedication to their learning in the run 

up to the tests and throughout this week. 

 
Meanwhile, Year 3 completed their topic boost this 

week by sharing their poems about water and the 

natural world with year 4 as well as investigating 
how water is transported within plants in science, 

with the help of ink and food colouring! They look 

forward to their visit to Burton Riggs next week as 

their topic destination! 

   

On Wednesday, some of our 

pupils were joined by Friends of 
Seamer, Vanessa and Geoff, who 

advised and helped us in 

replacing the plants in the pots 
in Bell Close which we sponsor – 

another example of our school 

value, community, in action. 

Please do take the time to enjoy them as you walk past and hopefully watch them 
flourish over the next few months! 

   

http://www.seamerirtonprimary.co.uk/


This is week is Mental Health Awareness Week. As part of this, I am excited to let you 

know that we have launched an exciting program called myHappymind which aims to 
equip each and every one of our children with skills, habits and strategies to manage 

their own emotions mental health and well-being. You should have received a separate 

email with details of how to download the parent app to support you as a parent in 
understanding what your child is learning, activities for you to do together at home 

and also a Kids Zone featuring myHappymind Games plus much more. 

 
Next week I will be sending out details of the parent governor election. Please ensure 

you check your contact details are up to date by checking the ScholarPack app and 

check that I have an email address for all adults with parental responsibility so that 
details of how to vote can be received by all. 

 

School places for children starting in September have now been assigned by the local 
authority. If you have a child due to start in September and haven’t applied for a 

school place (or know someone who hasn’t), please get in touch and we can support 

you with the admissions process. 

 
This week’s best efforts awards were received by: 

Rec: Eli & Isla G 

Y1: Bobby & Scarlett Y4: Ava G & Jacob Cy 

Y2: Maria & Seth Y5: Clayton & Ráfe 

Y3: Lottie G & Olivia F Y6: Hannah & Evie O 

 

Dinner Menu w/c 19 May 2025 
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Pizza 
Curried Topped Naan 
 
Egg Mayo Sandwich 
 
Baked Bean Jacket 
Potato 
 
Chocolate Crispie 
 

Pasta Bolognese 
Sweet Potato &  
Lentil Bake 
 
Cheese Sandwich 
 
Tuna Jacket Potato 
 
Iced Summer  
Shortcake 

Chicken & Tomato 
Bake 
Crispy Topped  
Summer Veg 
 
Tuna Sandwich 
 
Cheesy Bean Jacket 
Potato 
 
Apple Sponge & Custard 

All Day Breakfast 
(v) All Day Breakfast 
 
Ham Sandwich 
 
Cheese Jacket Potato 
 
Jelly & Ice-cream 

Battered Fish 
Sausage Roll  
 
Cheese Sandwich 
 
Baked Bean Jacket 
Potato 
 
Jam Scone 

 

 
Thank you for your continued support 

 

 
Robert Webb, Headteacher 

 

Key Dates 

22 May – Y3 FISS Workshops   
22 May – Y2 trip to Flamborough  

22 May – 2.45pm - Y1 Destination event – for parents – Ready, Steady, Sow.   

23 May – KS2 Cricket coaching session for all pupils   
23 May – School closes for half-term   

2 June – School Reopen 

 
 

 


